
 

Oxfordshire Virtual School for Children We Care For, 0–25 
 

 
      The Virtual School 

2nd Floor, Abbey House 
Abbey Close 

Abingdon 
OX14 3JD 

                          Tel:  01865 328550 
2nd March 2021 
 
Dear Carers 
 
We are writing to make sure that you have all the information you need to return to school next week. Lots of your 
children have been attending school during this last lockdown and some children have been accessing learning 
from home. From 8th March all children are expected to be attending school and your school should have already 
sent you information regarding plans to reintegrate all children back into their classrooms.  
If you need further information or you are worried about anything related to school attendance, please do contact 
your Virtual School link and/or social worker. We are all working very closely together to ensure our children return 
back to classrooms whilst feeling safe and happy.  
 
Virtual School Links: 
 
Early Years - Grandison, Christine – Christine.Grandison@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Primary - Hazell, Sarah Sarah.Hazell@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Primary - Banbury, Verity Verity.Banbury@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Year 6/7 - Pinckney, Elisabeth Elisabeth.Pinckney@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Year 6/7 - Thornburn, Ruth Ruth.Thornburn@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Secondary - Fleming, Hazel Hazel.Fleming@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Secondary - Pigneguy, Sarah Sarah.Pigneguy@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Secondary - Frank, Emma Emma.Frank@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Year 11 - Crowther, Isabel Isabel.Crowther@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Post 16 - Walker, Mark Mark.Walker@Oxfordshire.gov.uk  
Post 16 - Kelly, Sarah Sarah.Kelly@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
Post 16 - Perkins, Barnaby Barnaby.Perkins@Oxfordshire.gov.uk 
 
Further guidance from DfE What parents need to know about early years providers, schools and colleges during COVID-19 - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk)  
 

Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 
Take care 
 

                                                          
Michelle Johnson       Sarah Duerden  
Headteacher        Head of Corporate Parenting / EDT   
 

Virtual School for Looked After Children and Care Leavers, 0 – 25   
Oxfordshire County Council 
County Hall 
Oxford OX1 1ND 
Mobile number: 07990367545 
Virtual School Direct Line: 01865 328550 
Virtual School Email:  virtualschool.lac@oxfordshire.gov.uk 
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